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LICENSEE: NextEra Energy Seabrook, LLC  
 
FACILITY: Seabrook Station, Unit 1  
 
SUBJECT: SUMMARY OF TELEPHONE CONFERENCE CALL HELD ON 

SEPTEMBER 30, 2014, BETWEEN THE U.S. NUCLEAR REGULATORY 
COMMISSION AND NEXTERA ENERGY SEABROOK, LLC. CONCERNING 
THE SEABROOK STATION LICENSE RENEWAL APPLICATION (TAC NO. 
ME4028) 

 
 
The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC or the staff) and representatives of NextEra 
Energy Seabrook, LLC (NextEra or the applicant), held a telephone conference call on 
September 30, 2014, to discuss and clarify the applicant’s responses to staff requests for 
additional information (RAIs), which were submitted by the applicant dated April 14, 2011, 
August 11, 2011 and June 24, 2014.  Specifically, the applicant confirmed that inspections of 
the containment liner plate in April 2011, were performed in accordance with the augmented 
examination requirements of IWE 1241(a), and prior to a subsequent review that determined 
that the areas were incorrectly designated for augmented examination.  Additionally, the 
applicant clarified the response to RAI B.2.1.31A-3 dated May 15, 2014, regarding the transition 
from “Tier 2 - qualitative” monitoring of cracks less than .05mm to “Tier 2 - quantitative” 
monitoring if the cracks are found to exceed .05mm.  As part of this discussion, the applicant 
agreed to provide further clarification in a supplement to its RAI B.2.1.31A-3 response dated 
May 15, 2014. 
 
The applicant had an opportunity to comment on this summary. 
 
 
      /RA/ 
 

Richard Plasse, Project Manager 
Projects Branch 1 
Division of License Renewal 
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
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